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Need holiday gifts for your outdoor enthusiast? Stop on by the Nature Center and check us out!
We have nature books, guides, bear sweatshirts, and lots of educational and fun stu�.

�President’s Report

�

All of us in the Association know that the enhanced Nature and History Center offers wonderful 
material on all aspects of the Waddell Valley. The problem has been how to attract more people 
to enjoy it.

Our Interpretive Specialist, Jeremy Lin, has taken a lot of steps to solve that problem. First, he is 
organizing exciting programs. Beyond that, however, he’s also come up with creative ideas on how to 
bring people in. For example, Jeremy proposed developing sandwich boards for major programs like 
the Wildflower and Grizzly Bear Festivals, and suggested placing them not only by the highway at the 
entrance to the Center, but also by the Ranger Station and at the beach parking lot. We gladly paid for 
them, and attendance has jumped impressively.

Building on that success, the Board also approved in concept a larger sign by the Ranger Station 
inviting hikers to the Center; and a second sign alerting hikers to the items available inside the Station. 
We have our usual drinks, snacks, and maps, available as well as our new Skyline-to-the-Sea patches 
dedicated to that wonderful trail system through Big Basin. We think everyone who has hiked that 
trail—including us and you—will want one.	 —Walt Hays

Our Mission
�e Waddell Creek Association, in cooperation with California State Parks, works to educate and inspire 
public appreciation and stewardship of the extraordinary natural and cultural resources of the Waddell Valley, 
by providing resources and support for volunteer and educational programs at Rancho del Oso/Big Basin 
Redwoods State Park. Your membership helps us achieve these goals.



Rancho del Oso — Coastal Section of Big Basin Redwoods State Park
The Rancho del Oso Nature and History Center is open to the general public.

The Center is located 2 miles south of Año Nuevo (or 16 miles north of Santa Cruz) just off Highway 1. 
Turn at the first road south of the Waddell Creek bridge and follow the signs. Extreme weather may cancel events; please call ahead. 

For more information or to register for events, call 831 427-2288 or email parksrdopis@parks.ca.gov.

Go Green!
If you would like to go paperless, please send your full name and email to judybugg46@yahoo.com.
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